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Membership Report for the period from 1 July 2023 to 30 June 2024 for the 2024 Annual 

General Meeting 

 

by David James (Membership Registrar) 

 

 

Paid subscriptions to “The Orchadian” have been declining steadily and gradually for the last 

four (4) years. This is since the recent peak during the 2019/2020 financial year when the 

number of paid subscribers was three hundred and ninety-eight (398). 

 

The maximum number of paid subscriptions during the 2023/2024 financial year was three 

hundred and seventeen (317). 

 

The number of life members as at 30 June 2024 was six (6). 

 

The maximum number of paid subscriptions for the last three (3) financial years has been: 

 

Financial Year Maximum Number of Paid Subscriptions 

2023/2024 317 (24 less than 2022/2023) 

2022/2023 341 (20 less than 2021/2022) 

2021/2022 361 (16 less than 2020/2021) 

2020/2021 377 (21 less than 2019/2020) 

 

Over the past four (4) financial years the maximum number of paid subscriptions has reduced 

steadily by an average of around twenty (20) per year. 
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During the 2023/2024 financial year the following members passed away (that I have been 

made aware of): 

 

John Andrews of Narara, NSW 

 

David Butler of Kincumber, NSW 

 

Alan Stephenson (life member) of Nowra, NSW 

 

John Hazelwood of Brighton, Queensland 

 

Emil Dallmer of Corrimal, NSW 

 

George Mayne of Wollongong, NSW. 


